HERITAGE Newsletter, March-April 2022

The Log Cabin Farmhouse, Little Hartley (The Lolly Bug) (Page 1)

References:

Opening of Log Cabin Cabaret: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Friday 8 August 1947, page 5 Enjoyable Monthly Social: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 4 December 1933, page 4 Log Cabin applies for Liquor License: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 23 September 1946, page 1

Hartley Roadhouse Proprietor Shot in Legs: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Wednesday 25 February 1948, page 2

'My heart sank': lightning strike turns village lolly shop to molten mess: Roger Byrom, The Guardian 11 January 2022

Farmhouse History: Martin Raphael and Barry Wilton

Hartley History Paper: Marcia Osterberg-Olsen 2008

Nomination of Hartley Valley NSW for inclusion in the National Heritage List under Sec 324c of the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999: November 2012

Statement of Heritage Impact, Non-Aboriginal Heritage, Hartley Valley Safety Upgrade: Casey & Lowe 2013

Emailed information from current owner, Sharon Tofler 2022

Liquor Licence granted to Little Hartley's Log Cabin: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Friday 25 October 1946, page 5

Mount York: Katoomba Daily (NSW: 1920 - 1939), Saturday 16 December 1933, page 3

Dining & Refreshment Room: Katoomba Daily (NSW: 1920 - 1939), Thursday 2 April 1936, page 2 Coming of Age Party at Hartley: Wellington Times (NSW: 1899 - 1954), Thursday 2 November 1933, page 3

Opening of Log Cabin Cabaret: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Friday 8 August 1947, page 5 New State Movement: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 1 August 1932, page 3

Hartley: Enjoyable Monthly Social: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 4 December 1933, page 4

Tragic fascination for boats: child drowned at Hartley: Lithgow Mercury (NSW : 1898 - 1954), Monday 7 August 1950, page 2

Marie loses Log Cabin Cabaret permit: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 10 May 1948, page 2

Log Cabin applies for Liquor Licence: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Monday 23 September 1946, page 1

Hartley: Christmas Tree Function: Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Thursday 22 December 1932, page 3

Another Lithgow "Miss Australia": Lithgow Mercury (NSW: 1898 - 1954), Wednesday 24 September 1947, page 4

Bell Range 1823 - What really happened? (page 7)

References

Anonymous (1823) No title. Sydney Gazette, 9 October 1823, p.2, col.1.

Bell, A. (1823) Diary, 1823. ML MSS 1706 Add-on 1071. Published (with some transcription errors) by Else-Mitchell (1980).

Cooramill [Boughton, S.] (1903) "Reminiscences of Richmond, from the Forties Down." No 23. Hawkesbury Herald, 21 Aug 1903, p16

Cooramill [Boughton, S.] (1904) "Reminiscences of Richmond, from the Forties Down." No 42. Hawkesbury Herald, 15 Jan 1904, p16

Else-Mitchell, R. (1980) "The Discovery of Bell's Line: A Note and a Document." Journal of the Royal Australian Historical Society, 66(2): 91-96

Farlow, R. (1910) "Some Ups and Downs of an old Richmondite: How Bell's Line was Found". Windsor and Richmond Gazette, 8 Jan 1910, p14.

Ford, G.E. (2010) Darkiñung Recognition: An Analysis of the Historiography for the Aborigines from the Hawkesbury-Hunter Ranges to the Northwest of Sydney. M.A. thesis, University of Sydney. 558pp.

- Goodall, H. and Cadzow, A. (2009) Rivers and Resistance: Aboriginal people on Sydney's Georges River. UNSW Press. pp55-58.
- Hungerford, M. (1995) Bilpin the Apple Country: A Local History. Bilpin: Meredyth Hungerford. Jack, I. (2013) "An alternative crossing: Bells Line of Road Part 1: Alexander Bell junior". BMACHO Newsletter, Issue 30. Nov-Dec 2013.
- Karskens, G. (2020) People of the River: Lost worlds of early Australia. Allen & Unwin, Crows Nest. p430.
- Kenney, S. (2002) Mount Tomah Darug Aboriginal Connections. Royal Botanic Gardens, Sydney. p8. Liston, C. (1988) The Dharawal and Gandangara in Colonial Campbelltown, New South Wales, 1788-1830. Aboriginal History, Vol 12, No1, Special Volume in honour of Diane Barwick. ANU Press. pp57-58.
- MacKenzie, H.M. (1896) "Among the Pastoralists and Producers." Maitland Weekly Mercury, 8 Feb 1896, p12.
- Macqueen, A. (2015) "Assistant Surveyor Robert Hoddle's 1823 Excursion in the Gardens of Stone and a Dark Secret?" Blue Mountains History Journal, Issue 6.
- Macqueen, A. (2021) "Apocryphal Tales: who reached the Hunter first?" Heritage, Newsletter of the Blue Mountains Association of Cultural Heritage Organisations. Issue 76, Sept-Oct 2021.
- Read P. et al (2020) "Emery" A history of Aboriginal Sydney (website). Accessed at https://historyofaboriginalsydney.edu.au/ on 6 August 2021.